
SUFFOLK DELEGATES MEETING 

held on Friday 25 March 2022 @ Bury St Edmunds 

 

 

 Lizzie Johnson welcomed the ladies to the Delegates meeting. 

 

 Present:  Aldeburgh, Bramford, Diss, Felixstowe, Fynn Valley, Gorleston, Halesworth, 

Haverhill, Hintlesham, Ipswich, Newton Green, Royal Worlington, Seckford, Southwold, 

Stowmarket & Thorpeness  

 

1. Apologies:  Bungay, Brett Vale, Bury St Edmunds, Flempton, St Clements, Rookery Park, 

Rushmere, St Audrys & Woodbridge 

 

 

2. The 100 Club:   

 

 The draw results are as follows: 

 Prize Name Club 

 £100  Janice Berry Bungay 

 £75 Gilly Myram Flempton 

 £50 Rosie Owen Halesworth 

 £40  Caroline Lake Royal Worlington 

 £30 Maureen Siddle Fynn Valley 

 £25  Jo Woodward Felixstowe  

 £25 Sue Lewis Bury St Edmunds  

 £20 Ann Fear Haverhill 

 £15 Val Shipp Haverhill 

  

 Could the Delegates ask their “winners” to e-mail Carol Deslandes 

(treasurer@suffolkladiesgolf.org.uk) with their account details so that she may send 

payment via BAC’s, or alternatively the name of their account and address so that she 

may send them a cheque.   

 

3. Notes of meeting held on 15 October 2021:  Agreed 

 

4. Matters Arising: 

 

 (i) 100 Club 2021 Surplus ie c£1,250:   

  LJ asked the Delegates for their thoughts as to what use the 2021 surplus could 
be put?  

 

  LJ had a couple of thoughts (i) the annual JotForm subscription?  All competition 

entry forms can be accessed on this platform as well as, more importantly, the 

‘County Contacts list’ and (ii) a contribution towards a replacement Laptop for 

the Secretary? 

 

  NB:  If any Club requires access to the ‘County Contacts list’ please contact Di 

Hegarty directly (secretary@suffolkladiesgolf.org.uk).  

 

 (ii) This led to discussion about the continued use of the “Blue Books”.  Aside from 

the cost of printing, the production takes up a considerable amount of Di’s time.  
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Delegates to consult with their ladies ahead of the August meeting when the 

continued use of the Blue Books will be added to the Agenda for further 

discussion. 

 

 (iii) LJ advised that the Governing Body (GB) had agreed to a minimum of 5 

competition cards for eligibility to County competitions.  It will be each Team 

Captain’s responsibility to manage their own team players.  DH can confirm the 5 

cards for all other competitions.   

 

 (iv) WHS Handicap Index Limits for County Competitions is on the Agenda for the 

April GB meeting.  (NB:  must consider the net prize at the Championships?) 

 

5. Delegates Meetings have been arranged at varied venues this year, and can be followed 

by optional 9 holes of golf. 

 

 19.08.22 @ Felixstowe 

 14.10.22 @ Halesworth 

6. Any Other Business:   

 Subsequent to the meeting … County Cards are available from the Secretary.  If any lady 

member would like one can she please send a stamped addressed envelope to Di 

Hegarty, 42 Glanville Place, Kesgrave, Suffolk IP5 1NG 

7. Date of next meeting: Friday 19 August 2022, 10 o’clock, @ Felixstowe  

 

  


